
Chile Prayer Newsletter (week of 12/15-21, 2024) 
 

1. Please pray for our summer retreat that’s taking place in early January. We originally booked 

the camp site that we used last year. But, they informed us last week that the camp site has a 

new boss and they decided not to open it to public under the new management. So, they can 

no longer accommodate us. We visited another camp site earlier this week and praise God that 

they can accommodate us. Please ask God to continue to guide us in our planning and protect 

us from distractions. Pray that many families would be willing to close their business for a 

weekend to join us at the retreat. Pray that God prepare our hearts to fellowship with one 

another and connect with Him! 

 

2. Pray for the STM team from NYC, Rev. Leung, Rev. Lee and his wife who are joining us for the 

summer retreat. Pray for their health, safe travels and for us to serve God joyfully together. 

 

 

3. Pray for Pastor SiuWa, his wife YuYu and their family are visiting China for a month after the 

summer retreat. It has been many years since their last visit. Pray for safe travels and to have 

many opportunities to share the Gospel with their loved ones in China 

 

 

 

 

 

為智利教會禱告 (week of 12/15-21, 2024) 

 

1- 請為我們一月份的夏令營禱告,我們本來訂了往年的夏令營營地，但是收到消息，因為營

地換了新上司，在新的領導體制下，不會對外開放所以不能接待我們. 所以今天我們改換

了另外一個營地，感謝主，我們已經定下新營地，現在都在做最後的準備工作！求主帶

領我們的夏令營!  

2- 為來自紐約的短宣隊,梁牧師,李牧師和他的妻子來參加我們的夏令營禱告。為他們的健

康、旅途平安以及我們能夠一起喜樂地服事主禱告。 

3- 為少華傳道和玉瑜師母一家人 1 月份回中國的行程禱告。他們已經很多年沒有回中國。

祈求旅途平安，並且有很更多的機會與在中國的親人分享福音 

 


